Freedom of Information Act 2000 – stop smoking aids
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked:
1.    Please confirm whether as part of your commissioned stop smoking service, stop smoking aids are available for service users through:
a.    Voucher scheme for nicotine replacement therapy (NRT)

Answer: Yes
b.    Patient group direction (PGD) for varenicline

No

2.    How many stop smoking aid items have been dispensed via (a) voucher scheme for NRT 
This data is not collected in a way that enables us to determine total number of items dispensed under the voucher scheme.
The type of NRT (Patches, gum, Lozenge) is recorded in the individual client session.  We don’t have a reporting facility which captures and breaks this data.  To extract and collate the information would require a manual trawl of individual client records and this exercise would exceed the cost limit. 

Section 12 of the FoI Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information. 

We estimate that it will take approximately 37 hours to progress this request.  It is worked at:
· Identify pharmacies that have submitted a voucher in 2016, 2017 & 2018 
= 2 hrs
· Contact each pharmacy on the list to send a copy of the detailed voucher 
= 14 hrs

· Populate a spreadsheet collating all the information 
= 21 hrs

This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.
and (b) PGD for varenicline in years 2016-17 and 2017-18, if applicable?

N/A
3.    Please outline how long the voucher scheme for NRT and PGD for varenicline have been running for, if applicable.

The voucher scheme for NRT has been running since 2004.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

